
 
June 4, 2024 

 

Mrs. Alyssa Farah Griffin  

c/o Charles J. Cooper  

Cooper & Kirk, PLLC 

1523 New Hampshire Avenue N.W. 

Washington, DC 20036 

 

Dear Mrs. Farah Griffin,  

 

I write to you in my capacity as Chairman of the Committee on House Administration Subcommittee on  

Oversight (“Subcommittee”), which has jurisdiction over the safety and security of the United States Capitol.1 

My Subcommittee is also the custodian of all records archived by the Select Committee to Investigate the 

January 6th Attack on the United States Capitol (“Select Committee”).2 It is imperative the Subcommittee 

review any and all materials pertaining to January 6, 2021, to fulfill its oversight responsibilities and ensure the 

safety and security of the United States Capitol.3 It is also essential that this Subcommittee fully investigate 

claims made by Ms. Hutchinson which directly implicates security concerns for the United States Capitol. 

 

According to public reports, numerous sit-down interviews, and Cassidy Hutchinson’s memoir Enough, you 

spoke to Ms. Hutchinson about her testimony to the Select Committee during the summer of 2021.4 A review of 

the documents provided by the Select Committee resulted in questions about the veracity of Ms. Hutchinson’s 

public and private testimony to the Select Committee. Ms. Hutchinson specifically cites her conversation with 

you as one reason her testimony changed so dramatically.  

 

For example, in Enough, Ms. Hutchinson claims that you and her “talked over [her] options, and [you] agreed to 

contact Liz Cheney on [her] behalf about scheduling another interview [with the Select Committee].”5 She then 

recounts that during this conversation, she shared that the Select Committee “never asked if [she] went to the 

Oval [Office] dining room on January 6, or whether [she] heard about Trump’s reaction to the rioters chanting 

‘Hang Mike Pence.’ According to Mark [Meadows], Trump said, ‘He deserves it.’”6 These stories Cassidy has 

later claimed to have been privy to were never discussed prior to this meeting at your Georgetown row house. 

There are no texts, emails, or verbal exchanges that have been verified where Ms. Hutchinson discussed these 

explosive claims, apart from your conversation, before testifying to the Select Committee.  

 

 

 

 
1 Rule X, Rules of the U.S. House of Representatives for the 118th Congress; Paragraph (c)(2). 
2 H.R. Res. 5, 118th Cong. (2023). 
3 Rule 17, Rules of the Committee on House Administration for the 118th Congress. 
4 Cassidy Hutchinson, ENOUGH 283 (2023). 
5 Cassidy Hutchinson, ENOUGH 284 (2023). 
6 Cassidy Hutchinson, ENOUGH 284 (2023). 
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Therefore, due to your proximity to and influence on Ms. Hutchinson around the time her testimony changed so 

drastically, I believe you may have important information related to the Subcommittee’s investigation. To aid in 

the Subcommittee’s investigation into the security and intelligence failures on January 6, 2021, I request that 

you produce the following:  

 

• All communications with former Vice Chair of the Select Committee Liz Cheney from June 30, 2021, 

until today, June 4, 2024;  

 

• All communications with former Special Assistant to the President and Coordinator for Legislative 

Affairs Cassidy Hutchinson from July 1, 2020, until today, June 4, 2024; 

 

• All communications with former White House Chief of Staff Mark Meadows from October 1, 2020, 

until January 3, 2023; 

 

• All communications with former White House Deputy Chief of Staff Anthony (Tony) Ornato from 

October 1, 2020, until January 3, 2023; 

 

• All communications with former White House Senior Advisor to the President Eric Herschmann, former 

White House Counsel Pat Cipollone, and former Deputy Counsel to the President Patrick Philbin from 

October 1, 2020, until January 3, 2023; 

 

• All communications with former United States Secret Service agent Robert (Bobby) Engel from October 

1, 2020, until January 3, 2023; 

 

• All communications with any Secret Service agent assigned to Chief of Staff Meadows or President 

Trump at any point from November 3, 2020, until February 1, 2021; 

 

• Copies of phone logs for all devices, personal or official, from October 1, 2020, until January 3, 2023; 

 

• Any calendar, personal or official, maintained from November 3, 2020, until January 3, 2023; 

 

• All communications referencing or referring to Cassidy Hutchinson’s employment after White House 

service from November 1, 2020, until January 3, 2023; 

 

• All communications referencing or referring to Cassidy Hutchinson’s employment after White House 

service from November 1, 2020, until January 3, 2023; 

 

• All communications referencing or referring to Cassidy Hutchinson’s public and private testimony to the 

Select Committee from June 30, 2021, until January 3, 2023; 

 

• All communications referencing or referring to January 6 or the events of January 6 from November 3, 

2020, until January 3, 2023; 

 

• All communications referencing or referring to the 25th Amendment from October 1, 2020, until 

January 3, 2023; 
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• All communications referencing or referring to Cassidy Hutchinson’s potential publishing or book deals 

or related compensation from June 30, 2021, until September 26, 2023; 

 

• All communications referencing or referring to the Fulton County District Attorney’s Office in Georgia 

from January 1, 2021, until August 14, 2023; 

 

• Any communications with any representative of the Fulton County District Attorney’s Office in Georgia 

from January 1, 2021, until August 14, 2023; 

 

• All documents or notes prepared by you for interviews with the Select Committee, the Department of 

Justice, or for any other Congressional or law enforcement interview. 

 

Additionally, the Subcommittee requests that you make yourself available for a transcribed interview at our 

offices in Washington, DC.  I ask that you contact my office to arrange for a mutually agreeable date and time 

for this interview by June 18, 2024.  

 

Please provide all responsive materials no later than June 18, 2024. Thank you for your cooperation in this 

important oversight matter to ensure the security of the U.S. Capitol Building, Members, staff, and visitors.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Barry Loudermilk 

Chairman  

Subcommittee on Oversight  

Committee on House Administration   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


